
  JOINT STATEMENT BETWEEN PARCELFORCE WORLDWIDE AND THE COMMUNICATION WORKERS UNION

CHANGE TO POLICY ON INTER-BUSINESS TRANSFERS INTO PFW AND RETENTION OF SENIORITY

Parcelforce Worldwide and the Communication Workers Union recognise that there has been a distinct difference in the policy approach taken towards retention of seniority following a voluntary transfer from Royal Mail to Parcelforce Worldwide compared to transfers in the opposite direction.  The existing PFW policy has not included the provision for transferees from other areas of RM Group to carry their service across with them for seniority purposes when transferring into a PFW role.  Equally, this approach also applied to PFW employees moving from one PFW location to another on a voluntary basis.

Following PFW expansion in 2013, there has been an increase in the number of people transferring into PFW and also transferring between Depots, which has led to increasing numbers of people being affected by this issue.  Both parties therefore agreed to undertake a joint review of the current policy and seek feedback from managers and representatives to assess attitudes and views in relation to this issue.

Following this consultation, feedback has been supportive of a review of the current policy position.  Both parties therefore agree that PFW processes are adapted to ensure a reciprocal policy towards inter-business transfers, which provides fairness to all employees across the business and is consistent with the rest of Royal Mail Group.

Therefore PFW and the CWU have agreed that from 1st April 2017 seniority will also be retained by RM employees transferring into PFW.  This policy will also be applied where existing PFW employees transfer between PFW locations.
The existing wording in the RM Seniority Policy document will be amended to reflect this change and will read as: “Employees transferring from another Royal Mail Group business unit on a level transfer will be able to count periods of service in a broadly equivalent grade”.
Whilst this change in policy position will be applied to all new PFW transfers going forward, both parties recognise that there is a need to address the situation of employees who have transferred into PFW in the past but have not been able to count previous periods of service towards their seniority.  Therefore in the interests of fairness to everybody it is agreed that previous transferees into PFW will regain their full seniority for all processes where it applies from the effective date above.

For clarity there will be no retrospective application of this policy change, for example, decisions already taken on filling vacant duties, re-picks or allocation of annual leave will not be revisited.

Any questions of interpretation or application of this policy shall be referred to the signatories of this agreement.
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